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From:
To: Aquind Interconnector
Subject: Aquind
Date: 07 October 2020 07:10:55


Dear Inspector,


I write to object in the strongest possible terms to the Aquind interconnector infrastructure project, due to come
to land here in Portsmouth.


I object to these plans for the following reasons:


1) Lack of clarity, overly complicated/technical and ever-changing plans.


Example: Milton allotments weren’t part of the formal consultation with the public as an area that could be
affected. In latest plans released by the company this area is now included.


2) Lack of quality engagement with the public.


Example: There have been several poorly managed consultations with the public, including letters to residents
asking for home owners details and house prices.


3) Disruption to the city.


Portsmouth is the second most densely populated city in the country after London. There are 3 roads off and on
to the island.


Example: The plans show that one of these roads (Eastern Road) would have lanes closed to traffic. These
works would dramatically reduce the access to the city for a considerable period of time, causing huge delays
backing up onto the M27 and A3.


4) Environmental impact on the city.


Example: The plans go directly through green spaces, protected areas and areas with specific wildlife
protections. Milton common, locks and now Milton and Eastney Allotments. If this goes ahead the effect on
wildlife due to increase in pollution/traffic levels of idle vehicles in the surrounding area due to disruption
caused by the projects road works will be catastrophic.


I hope you will seriously consider these points I make. My concerns are shared by some local councillors and
importantly our constituency Member of Parliament, , who agrees with my points and has
been putting pressure on Government to think again about this national infrastructure project.


Thank you for your time,


Signed: Simon Gardiner


Sent from my iPhone












From:
To: Aquind Interconnector
Subject: Objection
Date: 08 October 2020 11:10:36


Dear Inspector


With reference to the proposed link it seems to me that if the cable is
laid underwater across the English Channel there is no reason for it not
to continue underwater up Langstone Harbour, landing at Bedhampton.
There is even a tidal creek from the Hermitage Stream which could be
used which conveniently goes under Harts Farm Way, the A27 and a small
stream under the railway.


 From there it could go alongside the A3(M) to J2 and then up tp Lovedean.


There is a large electrical sub stastion on Harts Farm Way, maybe that
could be enlarged to handle the link.


Sincerely


Stuart Hales   B.Sc, Pgdip, M.Sc, C.Eng, MIET












From:
To: Aquind Interconnector
Subject: Portsmouth
Date: 07 October 2020 15:11:08


Dear Inspector,


I write to object in the strongest possible terms to the Aquind interconnector infrastructure
project, due to come to land here in Portsmouth. 


I object to these plans for the following reasons:


1) Lack of clarity, overly complicated/technical and ever-changing plans. 


Example: Milton allotments weren’t part of the formal consultation with the public as an
area that could be affected. In latest plans released by the company this area is now
included.


2) Lack of quality engagement with the public. 


Example: There have been several poorly managed consultations with the public, including
letters to residents asking for home owners details and house prices.


3) Disruption to the city. 


Portsmouth is the second most densely populated city in the country after London. There
are 3 roads off and on to the island. 


Example: The plans show that one of these roads (Eastern Road) would have lanes closed
to traffic. These works would dramatically reduce the access to the city for a considerable
period of time, causing huge delays backing up onto the M27 and A3.


4) Environmental impact on the city.


Example: The plans go directly through green spaces, protected areas and areas with
specific wildlife protections. Milton common, locks and now Milton and Eastney
Allotments. If this goes ahead the effect on wildlife due to increase in pollution/traffic
levels of idle vehicles in the surrounding area due to disruption caused by the projects road
works will be catastrophic.


I hope you will seriously consider these points I make. My concerns are shared by some
local councillors and importantly our constituency Member of Parliament, 


 who agrees with my points and has been putting pressure on Government to
think again about this national infrastructure project.


Thank you for your time,


Sian Fricker
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The following representations were received after the Deadline (6 October 
2020), up until 12 October 2020. The Examining Authority has exercised its 


further discretion to accept them into the Examination 


 


 








From:
To: Aquind Interconnector
Subject: Objection to Aquind Plans at Milton Allotments
Date: 09 October 2020 11:08:40


Dear staff,
I want to object in the strongest possible terms about the Aquind plans for the following
reasons:
1) Lack of clarity and specificity from Aquind and overly-complicated/technical, ever-
changing plans. i.e. Allotment plots weren’t being affected and now they are at risk of
being cleared with trees removed and sheds etc. being knocked down. It seems that
they are being intentionally vague so they can do what they like. We are not legally
trained and it is difficult to understand what is happening to us.
2) If this goes ahead the effect on wildlife, pollution/traffic levels in the surrounding area
and physical and mental wellbeing may be catastrophic.
3) During a pandemic (and possibly future spikes/pandemics), it is a terrible idea to
invade one of the few green spaces and places where people are allowed to safely meet.
It is further a terrible idea to remove green spaces in an already over-developed city.
4) It is morally bankrupt to impact so many people’s lives (many elderly or with
disabilities) in this way. I'm afraid it's a case of a big corporation bullying allotment
holders and our community.
5) There are other options that have less impact even though they might affect profit!
6) The potential removal of the community allotment which falls in the purple zone is
completely unacceptable given that (already disadvantaged), sections of the community
depend on it for independent living skills, respite support and personal development.
Thank you for your time,
 
Abi Haidary












From:
To: Aquind Interconnector
Subject: Concerns regarding the Portsmouth interconnecter power cable scheme
Date: 07 October 2020 21:37:10


Dear Sir/Madam,


I am writing to you to air my concerns about the planned laying of the electric cable in
Portsmouth and the disruption it will bring to the residents and city. The route of the cable
and what is required to install it will potentially cause much damage to important parts of
our community in a time where there is enough concern to deal with. Portsea is an island,
and it seems to make no sense to land the cable at the southern shore of the island and
route it through densely populated areas, when it could be lain either side of the island,
either along the Langstone's coastline or on the bottom of the harbour channel...avoiding
costly drilling and all that worry and disruption?


We are deeply opposed to this plan and there seems to have been very little or well
publicised consultation about these plans.


What do you intend to do moving forward to alleviate this worry and reassure the residents
affected?


Yours sincerely,
Alex Counsell












From:
To: Aquind Interconnector
Cc: Central Southsea Lib Dems
Subject: Aquind in Portsmouth
Date: 07 October 2020 13:25:42
Attachments: C729A9AD-C7EB-400D-A183-5F65D102E4A1.png


To Whom it may concern 
There are 5 generations of my family living in Portsmouth , the city I have lived in all my
life .  and my 2 youngest children attend local schools. We are
one of the most highly populated cities in the country over 200 thousand people sharing
just 15sq miles on our little island . 
It was bought to my attention 5/10/2020 of Aquind are proposing an electric cable run
through our island from France . This is I assume part of a long winded brexit deal .
Correct me if I am wrong . As a patron of Milton allotments I was astounded to only have
discovered this info with just 2 day’s to object ( which I have) . The plans are confusing as
government stated 7/10/20 the uk will be investing in UK eco friendly wind/ solar energy .
So I again explore you to advice me of the actual plans and take into account , my views .
We only have a small amount of un spoilt land left in our island . The natural habitat is a
breeding ground for wildlife . After a busy day at work my respite is to visit my allotment
with my children and grow our own organic fruits and veg . This is I appreciate probably
not important to you however please take note of the only green spaces we have left . We
are already confined with too many carbo émissions from the traffic on our tiny island we
simply do not and cannot welcome your proposals the future of our children and
grandchildren is far more important than these cables running under / over or around our
island . Why are we not investing in wind and solar power ? 
I’m anticipation 
Alison Henry   
























From:
To: Aquind Interconnector
Subject: Objection to planning
Date: 07 October 2020 00:10:54


To whom it may concern.


I wish to object to this proposal:


Routing the cables through a densely populated city is both expensive and unnecessary, an
easier route would be through Hayling Island which is much less developed.


This scheme is unnecessary given the political drive towards self sufficiency for power
generation, it would appear to be part of the London Laurndromat.


The Russian funding of political parties/ members of parliament in the UK should be
illegal - it does not appear to be against the rules in the UK - UK funding of political
activity in Russia is not allowed.


Brian Hanley












From:
To: Aquind Interconnector
Cc: office@portsmouthlibdems.org.uk
Subject: Objection to plans
Date: 07 October 2020 10:29:48


1) Portsmouth is a very densely populated city and desperately needs its few open spaces
for safe recreation, especially in this time of pandemic. The proposed siting of this
pipework will disrupt Brandesbury Park, Milton Common and the allotments at Eastney.
As an inhabitant of the Eastney area, I find this incredibly unwise, especially at this time,
and it will have far reaching detrimental impact on the citizens of Portsmouth.


2) Surely we should be concentrating our efforts on green technology, such as the
proposed wind farms?


3) Why are importing energy? Surely this whole project is not only unwise but also
unnecessary.





















From:
To: Aquind Interconnector
Subject: Porfsmouth proposals
Date: 07 October 2020 20:39:02


Good evening


I am writing as a mother, daughter and resident of this beautiful city.  Please can you stop
the project with regards to Portsmouth.  We have limited space already without the
thoughts of sacrificing our green space.  The three roads off of portsea island are
congested enough with us being the second most populated city without one of the main
arteries being taken out of action.  This has happened before and there was an accident on
the second which brought the city to a standstill.  We still don't know how many lives were
out at serious risk or the numbers of those that died that night  by not being able to be
transported to the hospital.  


I love this city. I live here and  I cannot sit silently and just hope that
our worst nightmares won't come true.  I respectfully request that these plans are
withdrawn.


Yours sincerely


Mrs Carla Cross












From:
To: Aquind Interconnector
Subject: Aquind cable route through Portsmouth.
Date: 08 October 2020 09:31:44


Dear whom it may concern


I am writing to object to the Aquind cable route through Portsmouth.
Portsmouth is the second most densely populated city in England. As well as this
Portsmouth is an island that only has three roads that connect it to the main land. These
roads are the M275, the A3 (London Road), and the A2030 (Eastern road).
Portsmouth is only 4.4 miles long and 3.3 miles wide at its largest points.
With these features making up Portsmouth which is a unitary authority there is a real sense
of community within it.
The community is very important to those that live there and they try hard to support those
who need it.
The planned route will affect the parents and children of
Wind in the willows nursery Mary Rose Special Academy Milton Park Primary School
Moorings way Infant school Solent Infant and Junior schools
It will also impact children and parents from other schools indirectly as they will need to
find alternative routes and may get caught up in disruptions.
It will also have a direct impact on people who live in supported housing systems one of
which is for those with severe learning needs who may be very confused and unsettled by
the works this is very close to the route as the Aquind enters Portsmouth.
On top of that the hospital for those with severe mental illness (The Orchards) also will be
next to the cable many of whom who may be deeply affected and many find loud noises a
trigger and this can be very distressing for them.
There are allotments, a shore, nature reserves and other wildlife that will be disrupted.
Many residents use these areas to take a break and unwind. Some have been using these
areas for a number of years and will become isolated if these areas are affected.
There are a number of sports and recreation areas that will also be affected. These are also
a place of respite and relaxation for a number of adults and children. The spaces are
restricted due to density and a loss of these areas would have an impact on the local
residents as there are very limited green areas in Portsmouth and expansion is not an
option due to the remaining space being utilised already.
Leaving Portsmouth borders the route has further disruption to wildlife, shopping areas
and trades.
The disruption once we hit the Eastern road will be huge too. This as previously stated is
one of three main routes into the city. If the proposed clean air zone goes ahead many of
these vehicles will loose access to the M275 so will be all channeled through one road
which will cause major disruption and put lives at risk as children try to cross roads around
a huge number of vehicles.
On top of this Portsmouth City Council have a contract with Colas for all roadworks and if
this is not timed in with their schedule the whole city could grind to a halt for traffic thus
affecting most residents and the emergency services not forgetting local trades and
essential services.


I ask this route is looked at urgently to save the disruption to local residents.


Kind regards, 


Charlotte Turner
















From:
To: Aquind Interconnector
Subject: This is Eastney
Date: 07 October 2020 11:58:38


Hi


Please rethink this.  This is our beautiful beach.   It's so busy in the summer our Rds are gridlocked so if you
come it will not be good for our traffic, local economy, environment.


The line of best fit in your map is not the best place.


Look around the area there will be unused areas that you can place the connector without disruption.   Why not
join it straight towards the motorway and avoid this area completely. 


Please reconsider the impact on our homes and family lives.   My boys are and  children enjoy the beach
here.


Thank you
Claire


Sent from my iPhone







From:
To: Aquind Interconnector
Subject: Photo evidence to support my object yesterday
Date: 07 October 2020 12:09:27
Attachments: ATT00001.txt


ATT00002.txt
ATT00003.txt
ATT00004.txt
ATT00005.txt
ATT00006.txt


Dear Secretary of State


Please don't land your site in Eastney beach. 


It's a huge tourist area, after Covid our economy and people need to live normally again.


It's gridlocked anyhow spring to summer.  Diggers and the like will close our infrastructure down.  We are an
inlet.


It's protected the breach has rare flora and fauna
It's a site where they are regenerating the oyster beds
My family love where we live
We have little green space and it will kill Milton!   That's the road in!


Thank you
Claire.































From:
To:  Aquind Interconnector
Subject: Aquind interconnector
Date: 09 October 2020 10:51:35
Attachments: ATT00001.txt


Dear Clive/sirs


I wanted you to see the map of where the interconnector from France will land. 


A). The red line in the numbered boxes is the planned route through beach,homes and green space "allotments". 


B) I've drawn along side in a thick red line,  this is still in the sea.  Where it ends and goes right at the top is
motorway.  The M27 and then the A3 towards Lovedean. They are working on sea defence there already. 


The motorway travels in the direction of Lovedean so it could have been put on a route with no disruption
alongside the already existing Rds.  Not through a tourist area, homes and green space.  if they'd planned and
take into the account our community and quality of life.   It just feels like someone took out a map and found a
short line that was the best fit!   But it's not.


Many thanks
Claire
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From:
To: Aquind Interconnector
Subject: Notics to participate in Open Floor Hearings (OFH1 or OFH2) (see annex B)
Date: 07 October 2020 00:52:59


Could I also be included on 
wish to participate in Open Floor Hearings (OFH1 or OFH2) (see annex B) 


Claire Willcox












From:
To: Aquind Interconnector
Subject: allotments protest
Date: 10 October 2020 16:05:20


I am writing to file my protest and objection to the development over the
allotments in Portsmouth.


Daniel Sutton-Johanson
European Tour Manager & Assistant to Lama Rod


Pronouns: He/Him 
[why is this here?]


During this quarantine period, please note, I am not working Thursday
- Saturdays.


Thank you for your patience in waiting to hear back from me. 
+


"May we allow technology to be our ally in living a mindful life, rather than a
distraction, to waking up."


Click Image to Pre Order  


 
Published June 16th 2020


+


Read Lama Rod's Ethic Statement 
Lama Rod Website
Offer Dana / Donation












From: Vernon-Jackson, Gerald (Cllr)
To: Aquind Interconnector
Subject: FW: Aquind at Eastney and Milton Allotments
Date: 07 October 2020 16:58:23
Attachments: Aquind objection template.docx


Keep Milton Green Aquind full objection (1).docx


 
 
Cllr Gerald Vernon-Jackson CBE
Leader of the Council - Liberal Democrat
Chair - Culture, Tourism & Sport Board, Local Government Association
 
From: Elizabeth Kern  
Sent: 05 October 2020 19:13
To: Vernon-Jackson, Gerald (Cllr) <Cllr.Gerald.Vernon-Jackson@portsmouthcc.gov.uk>
Subject: Aquind at Eastney and Milton Allotments
 
Dear Gerald 
 
I would like to add my name to the number of objections to the revised proposal by
Aquind 
to re-route the cables through the allotment site. 
______________________________________________________________________
This email is for the intended recipient(s) only.


If you have received this email due to an error in addressing, 
transmission or for any other reason, please reply to it and let the 
author know.  If you are not the intended recipient, you must not use,
disclose, distribute, copy or print it.


This email may be monitored, read, recorded and/or kept by Portsmouth 
City Council.  Email monitoring and blocking software may be used.
______________________________________________________________________







To whom it may concern, 


With regards to the planned Aquind Inter Connector Cable, information has now been brought to 
light that suggests that the previous promise from Aquind that the Milton Piece and Eastney Lake 
allotments would be untouched has now been broken.  


There is a suggestion that the cable will no longer follow the path in the allotments but will now go 
through the allotment patches meaning that sheds, trees, wildlife and plant life will be demolished 
and destroyed to make way for this cable. In addition, the car park, onsite shop and toilets could also 
be impacted. 


A number of the allotment plots have been tendered to and nurtured for decades by the same 
families and every single allotment holder has taken significant time to establish the plants that they 
have grown there. Please also bear in mind that the allotment holders grown fresh fruit and veg 
which they often donate to the community to eat allowing healthy eating and a more varied diet. 


Another point is that these allotments are vital towards people’s mental health, especially in the 
times we face with limited contact with family and friends. It is an outlet for many people and is a 
comforting place to go to and enjoy. If you take that away from people, it will be extremely 
detrimental towards resident’s wellbeing.  


I must therefore object to the proposed development. 


 


Yours faithfully, 


 







Residents feel distrust and anger towards the application that has been put forward. The complete 
lack of information over the last 2 years has meant that we have not known what the proposed 
route of the cable was. It was drawn up (date on the map in the plans on the government website – 
Aquind Connector) on the 7/11/2019 but was not published until 12/12/2019 right before Christmas, 
literally the busiest time of year and whilst a General election was playing out. It has therefore left a 
limited amount of time to be able to process this information and get this out to the residents that it 
will most definitely effect. It is a shame that Aquind decided not to alert residents as to the final 
route of the cable rather than just publishing it in over 537 documents. We only found out due to a 
few people taking the time to sift through all the documents and then informing residents. These 
residents had taken over a month to reach this stage of sifting through the documents where they 
had then found the map. Aquind were very quick to send out letters asking for information about 
mortgages and personal information in November 2018 that caused huge upset and panic 
particularly with elderly and vulnerable residents yet have decided not to send out the map to all 
residents it would effect from Eastney right up to Lovedean. Residents feel that the lack of 
consultation is poor and they have not felt part of the process of it all. The residents in Fort 
Cumberland road had no idea about the landfall of the cable in the car park and therefore causing 
huge disruption to their road. I believe there is also a legitimate concern as to the lifeboat station 
and any disruption that these works could cause that may add on extra time to their journey. Add to 
that that there is a proposed new development at Frasers range (just past the Fort Cumberland car 
park) of 134 homes. It has been said that this has been taken to account in the cumulative 
assessment but with a single road to the site, this will cause huge issues for the residents as well as 
to the users of Southsea marina, the lifeboat station, the Hayling ferry and people who enjoy the 
beach near to the Hayling Ferry.  


Furthermore, residents are concerned with how they have been treated (other than by the upsetting 
letter they have received in November 2018). Aquind gave out information on memory sticks to 
certain libraries across the city for residents to access at the end of 2019/beginning of 2020. 
Unfortunately, for residents in Baffin’s, Milton and Eastney, the closest library to view this 
information would be have been at the central library or Southsea library. Milton (Beddow library) 
and Baffin’s (Lacey library) were both missed off the list which is a huge shame. Libraries on the west 
side of the city were given sticks but not in the areas affected which is shocking. It is another reason 
why residents feel distrustful. It feels like these libraries were missed off on purpose so that 
residents would not know what was happening to their area. A very poor oversight on Aquind’s 
behalf and a huge problem for residents – some who were unable to make the trip to the libraries to 
the west and centre of the city due to mobility issues and involving several bus trips making it 
unfeasible. A leaflet was also sent out in May 2019 and stated that out of 155 responses that Aquind 
had received, 52% supported or were neutral regarding the proposed approach to the cable route’. 
Not only was that a poor response (and I am still yet to find a single person who is in favour of the 
cable), but it was only recently that the route was publicised and officially decided on. How can 
anyone make a decisive decision on how they feel if they have not been properly informed of the 
route in good time. This ‘consultation’ has been going on for over 2 years now and only in the last 6-
8 weeks has something set in stone been publicised yet not actually distributed to the public it will 
affect. 


Also, it is disgraceful that the decision has not only been taken out of Portsmouth City Council’s 
hands, but out of the hands of the surrounding councils who also face the cable coming through 
their boundaries. Why should they only be consultees when they know their own areas and should 
oversee planning in their own areas. The Secretary of State has not come down to visit the areas 
effected or to talk to the council leaders and officers in person yet expects residents, councillors and 







MP’s in all areas to let Aquind get on with it. The level of opposition this proposal is bringing from 
residents and all political parties in Portsmouth shows that this goes above and beyond party politics 
and that all councillors are worried about the effect this will have on their wards and residents 


We are facing a climate emergency (of which has been declared in Portsmouth and other cities 
across the UK) yet the government are suggesting (if they allow this application to go forward), to 
woefully destroy habitats and vegetation, to close access to green areas and community spaces, to 
ignore air quality issues, to not put into place zero carbon measures and to just disrupt as many lives 
as possible in many different ways. The cables are proposed to go through or next to some pretty 
major junctions and roads including the Eastern road, A and B roads and residential roads. 
Portsmouth residents know that there are only 3 roads on and off this island and if there are any 
accidents or road works, our city is grid locked. What is proposed along the Eastern Road will cause 
nothing sort of pure chaos across the city. It will lead to huge amounts of air pollution due to 
queueing cars and could also damage our economy as people will not want to come into Portsmouth 
if they know that they could be stuck in traffic for large amounts of time.  


In a time where we face these climate problems, surely the government should be looking to 
provide reassurance during projects like these that zero carbon initiatives will be used to help 
mitigate air quality problems this cable will put on the people of Portsmouth. Yet there has been 
nothing from either the government or Aquind. Councillor Darren Sanders asked during a Milton 
Forum public meeting whether the project would be looking at zero carbon emissions and there was 
not really any comment or promise back. We have a huge issue with air quality in parts of the city, so 
much so that the government are looking to force air quality zones onto Portsmouth. Yet in the 
same breath – are now looking to accept such a huge project that would add to the climate 
emergency and air quality issues through traffic build up/congestion and emissions from building 
equipment and transportation. This is also whilst refusing to help with extra funding that 
Portsmouth could do with to combat these issues. Councillor Gerald Vernon Jackson asked for 
funding for a free bus pass for residents or sustainable transport etc amongst many other 
suggestions to try to do what we can to. How can this government approve a project that will add to 


these issues when they are actively telling US that we need to do better?  


In the scoping report, it suggests that Portsmouth city council should only comment regarding the 
environmental impact due to the landfall. There is no suggestion that they should comment of the 
route of the cabling even though it will go through some of the most busiest roads in the city as well 
as one of 3 roads out of the city that will cause misery for the inhabitants of the city in general. 
(1.3.2 in Part 1 of the Scoping report submitted to Portsmouth City council). To add to that, the 
report also states that ‘during excavation and laying cables in roads, it is proposed that roads go 
down to one lane whilst works are ongoing to ‘limit the impact of the local community during cable 
installation works’. This adds to the evidence that it will cause huge disruption across the city.  
Furthermore, regarding concerns about environmental impacts, Section 3 states: 


3.8.1 In the context of the above, the construction and operation of the Proposed Development may 
lead to significant environmental effects on the following parameters, although effects could be 
limited in their temporal and geographical scope:   


 Traffic and Transport;  Air Quality;  Nosie and Vibration;  Landscape and Visual;  Heritage and 
Archaeology;  Ecology (with Arboriculture);  Socio-economics;  Water Resources and Flood Risk;  
Ground Conditions;  Carbon and Climate Change;  Human Health;  Soils and Land Use;  Electric 
and Magnetic Fields; and  Waste and Material Resources. 







This shows that there will have to be some very serious considerations made and thought out 
because of the impact this will have on many different species and plant life not just in Langstone 
harbour but at the allotments, Farlington marshes and Bransbury park. There also seems to be no 
mitigation for residents especially when it looks like their open, green and community spaces will be 
lost to them for however long building work takes place. There are high levels of obesity and long-
term ill health in the city and people need these spaces for fitness but also, to enjoy the city they live 
in. A news report (3/5/2018 – ‘Obesity-related hospital admissions in Portsmouth increase’ The 
News, Portsmouth) states that Portsmouth had the third highest number of total obesity related 
admissions in the Wessex region in 2016 and the highest rate per 100,000 people so this further 
shows that we cannot loose these spaces even for a short time. Fishermen are already concerned 
with how the cable will affect where they fish out in the Solent but also, there are concerns when it 
comes to the Harbour. We were told that due to the harbour being an SSSI (Site of Specific Scientific 
Interest) that the cables could not be placed there. However, with the new plans put forward – it can 
now be seen that part of the route involves the cables going from the Eastern Road across the 
harbour and coming out at Farlington Marshes. Why is it OK to put the cables across this part of the 
harbour but nowhere else? Also, what effect will this have on the wildlife that live in the harbour. 
Why (to save the disruption) could the cables not have made landfall elsewhere closer to Lovedean 
such as to the east of Hayling or via Thorney Island. It would mean less disruption to many people 
and it would be closer to the proposed substation especially as they are already underwater coming 
from France. Furthermore, there is a question why existing routes used by others could not be 
repurposed/shared. Southern Water has 2 concrete tunnels under the harbour (which was allowed 
to be built some years ago). Was a conversation ever had to see if these could be shared? But why 
choose Portsmouth? It is the most densely populated city outside of London and is an island city 
with 3 roads on and off. This is a city that also has an air quality issue, a large population density and 
a protected harbour and nature reserve to the east of the city. Also, there is the lost green space 
where the power station will be built in Lovedean which is now suggested to be several buildings 
with a height of up to 22m. A pressure group in Lovedean are highly concerned with the proposed 
height of the building which they believe will affect property values in the area. Why could it not 
make landfall somewhere that does not have all the issues we as a city face. 


66 weeks is the proposed/estimated time that this work will take to complete. Although it has been 
said that this is not constant – this means that this project will take over a year (and that is also not 
including any delays or problems that may come about whilst digging these trenches). That is 66 
weeks of disruption for the city with no break and no benefit to well over 210,000 residents who live 
and work here. Two 0.7m trenches are required for the interconnector. This will cause disruption 
twice over because they cannot be placed during the same excavation. This is due to the combined 
effect of the magnetic field which can sometimes become an issue. 


There are many unanswered questions that residents have. It is common knowledge that when 
Milton Common was reclaimed, a protective skin that was laid onto Milton Common. This was to 
help contain the methane gas that is produced from underneath. I have yet to see conclusive 
remarks made as to whether this has been considered, especially when it looks like work to dig a 
trench may take place on Milton common. The tall vent tubes are across the common but are there 
to protect properties around the common from this methane gas. This is a worry for residents near 
to the common. Furthermore, residents near the route would like to know the impact drilling or any 
type of work that happens may have on their properties. They are worried about vibrations but also, 
their home insurance premiums. Many properties on the path of the cable are over 100 years old 
and there are significant concerns that issues may arise and, what would then happen and who to 
speak to and how long that process would take. Residents have contacted Aquind but have reported 







that the phone number given is not answered or going through and that emails have also not been 
replied to. Also, will the city or wards effected received financial compensation for the disruption 
caused such as CIL funds or a general compensation payment. When wards face development, CIL is 
paid to help towards the community and its infrastructure. Will each city and ward be compensated 
in any way, shape or form. Residents believe this should be the case. 


All in all, we as residents feel let down by Aquind and by our own government. We feel let down that 
our own council has had their rights to decide this taken away and that they are in the same position 
that we as residents are. We feel let down that the Secretary of State has not come down to talk to 
the council’s face to face. We feel let down that Aquind have not kept residents informed with the 
route and we also feel let down that they scared residents into believing that their homes would be 
taken away from them. We also feel let down that they decided not to keep us up to date with what 
was happening and we feel let down that we had to find out the actual route via residents using 
their own time to delve through the hundreds of documents and through our councillors rather than 
from the company proposing it. We also feel let down that the government will not help with the air 
quality issues that this project with force on the residents of Portsmouth yet government chastise 
the council to do better and enforce government policies and not provide adequate funding to 
mitigate or better the issues we already face let alone with this cable if it does go ahead. We also 
feel let down that we will lose our community and open spaces for this to occur and we know that 
habitats, plant life and wildlife will be lost due to this project. We also know that it will cause chaos 
and disruption for over a year to the residents and workers of Portsmouth and further afield whilst 
no proper mitigation or help has been offered or suggested by the government or Aquind. We 
implore the planning inspector as well as Aquind and the government to reconsider this project. 
Instead of forcing it onto Portsmouth and Hampshire Council’s and going through heavily congested 
routes and junctions, we hope that other options can be considered. We also hope and pray that our 
views will be taken into consideration but also, the lack of trust on many levels makes us believe that 
this will just be another bit of paper and just part of a ‘tick box consultation’. I/we hope that is not 
the case and that this application will not be allowed or at least, will be reconsidered for somewhere 
else on the South Coast away from any cities that face similar issues that we do. We implore 
whoever is reading this to consider all that has been said and understand where we are coming from 
as residents who will have to live with the choices you are about to make. It will probably not affect 
the people reading this, but you literally have the lives and wellbeing of hundreds of thousands of 
residents in your hands whether it comes to health, mental health, safety, wellbeing or general day 
to day life. Please take note of our objections and the number of objections that you will be 
receiving from the residents of Portsmouth and further afield. But by submitting this – I object to the 
Aquind Interconnector and hope that you will listen to us residents. 












From:
To: Aquind Interconnector
Subject: Portsmouth objection
Date: 10 October 2020 09:18:50


Dear staff,


I want to object in the strongest possible terms about the Aquind plans for the following
reasons:


1)  Lack of clarity and specificity from Aquind and overly-complicated/technical, ever-
changing plans. i.e. Allotment plots weren’t being affected and now they are at risk of
being cleared with trees removed and sheds etc being knocked down. It seems that they are
being intentionally vague so they do what they like. We are not legally trained and it is
difficult to understand what is happening to us


2)  If this goes ahead the affect on wildlife, pollution/traffic levels in the surrounding area
and physical and mental wellbeing may be catastrophic.


3)  During a pandemic (and possibly future spikes/pandemics), it is a terrible idea to invade
one of the few green spaces and places where people are allowed to safely meet. It is
further a terrible idea to remove green spaces in an already over-developed city.


4)  It is morally bankrupt to impact on so many people’s lives (many elderly or with
disabilities) in this way I'm afraid it's a case of a big corporation bullying allotment holders
and our community.


5) There are other route options that have less impact even though they might affect profit!


6) The potential removal of the community allotment whih falls in the purple zone is
completely unacceptable given that (already disadvantaged), sections of the community
depend on it for independent living skills, respite support and personal development.


Thank you for your time


Mrs Ashdown
 












From:
To: Aquind Interconnector
Subject: Aquind Sea cable from France to Portsmouth.
Date: 07 October 2020 20:23:01


Dear Sir/Madam,


Ref: aquind@planninginspectorate.gov.uk


As you will be aware there is a lot of Portsmouth residents very unhappy because
of all the problems that they will have to put up with, disruption of main roads,
damage to open spaces, compulsory purchase of land, if the proposed plan goes
forward through Planning. I could not see all the plans for the rest of the route to
Lovedean Substation NGC and SSE. However the A27 and A3m was mentioned
with traffic management which will cause chaos.


I do not believe this project is sustainable, 75% of France electricity is generated
by nuclear power, this does not meet our green credentials, when you consider
that a levy will have to be paid for decommissioning, it was said that we would get
cheaper electricity, I do not believe this, when you take into account the levy we
would have to pay in the end. My understanding is that this is a two way scheme,
so that if France requires power such as breakdown of their power stations, we will
supply their needs. France is committed to reducing its nuclear power to 50%.


The UK needs to be in control of its assets, NGC & SSE use SCADA to control
these, but if the contract states we supply even if we don’t have surplus, then we
may have a Black start situation.


 The plans, a high voltage DC (direct current) undersea cable will come from
France to Portsmouth coming ashore at Eastney  WHY ?  Then a lot of burying of
cables to Farlington WHY?
It is true however that with Black start, which has been around for a long time now,
we do need to build more Solar power sub stations and more wind power sub
stations, that our prime minister has promised to build which was great news.
Suggestions : SSE have two 132kv substations Havant Grid substation and
Lovedean substation. Could the HV DC sea cable with modern advancement of
drilling technology come from France and be buried through Langstone harbour
and come ashore (a) at Farlington as proposed.
Suggestions : SSE have two 132kv substations Havant Grid substation and
Lovedean substation. Could the HV DC sea cable with modern advancement of
drilling technology come from France and be buried through Langstone harbour
and come ashore (b) at Havant Grid. Where there is room next door for the
change of sea cable to land cable and ducting.
Using Aquind statement below the convertor station needs to be next to Lovedean
400kv  Substation.
The Converter Station needs to be located as close as possible to the substation in
order to minimise the length of AC cable used as part of the Interconnector. This is
because AC cables take up a much wider corridor of land when compared to DC
cables. Therefore, in order to reduce the impacts of the proposals, it is favourable to
maximise the use of DC cables


1. France can't meet its own power demand | Energy Transition







   












From:
To: Aquind Interconnector
Subject: Portsmouth proposal
Date: 07 October 2020 15:03:01


Dear Inspector,
I write to object in the strongest possible terms to the Aquind interconnector infrastructure project, due to come
to land here in Portsmouth.
I object to these plans for the following reasons:
1) Lack of clarity, overly complicated/technical and ever-changing plans.
Example: Milton allotments weren’t part of the formal consultation with the public as an area that could be
affected. In latest plans released by the company this area is now included.
2) Lack of quality engagement with the public.
Example: There have been several poorly managed consultations with the public, including letters to residents
asking for home owners details and house prices.
3) Disruption to the city.
Portsmouth is the second most densely populated city in the country after London. There are 3 roads off and on
to the island.
Example: The plans show that one of these roads (Eastern Road) would have lanes closed to traffic. These
works would dramatically reduce the access to the city for a considerable period of time, causing huge delays
backing up onto the M27 and A3.
4) Environmental impact on the city.
Example: The plans go directly through green spaces, protected areas and areas with specific wildlife
protections. Milton common, locks and now Milton and Eastney Allotments. If this goes ahead the effect on
wildlife due to increase in pollution/traffic levels of idle vehicles in the surrounding area due to disruption
caused by the projects road works will be catastrophic.
I hope you will seriously consider these points I make. My concerns are shared by some local councillors and
importantly our constituency Member of Parliament, , who agrees with my points and has
been putting pressure on Government to think again about this national infrastructure project.


Signed: Hazel Mulcahy

























From:
To: Aquind Interconnector
Subject: Interconnection scheme
Date: 08 October 2020 06:45:51


To whom it may concern,


I am writing to you to inform you of my objection to the current proposed route for the
interconnecter that goes through Milton allotments. It is absolutely disgraceful to destroy
these plots that our local community have worked on lovingly and tirelessly. They provide
food for the people who have allotments and their families, provide much needed green
space in our busy city and provide a form of physical activity and a sense of belonging to a
community. These allotments also provide a home to local wildlife, many of which are
protected species.


The chaos that will ensue from the closures of the roads on our island city is completely
unacceptable and your project will not benefit local residents. 


Once again, I heartily object to your works tearing through our coastline and disturbing our
lives.


Regards, 


Ivy Jackman 
Resident of Portsmouth












From:
To: Aquind Interconnector
Subject: Objection to proposed development
Date: 07 October 2020 12:54:00


During a time of unprecedented climate crisis it seems unconscionable to allow such a vital
green space within such a densely populated city to be bulldozed by private energy
companies and their subsidiaries. 
This year's pandemic has proven more than ever the need for clean, green, open spaces
available to residents, for both their mental health and physical well being, and a space
such as this within the Portsmouth city limits is unique and vital. 
If the government wishes to encourage investment in new sources of energy then
renewable and clean sources generated on our own shores should, if not must, be
encouraged over the purchase of electricity via privately owned networks and a
dependency on the resources of other nations.
it is also completely unacceptable that such a large and invasive development has been
allowed to proceed so far without adequate information on the long term ownership
structure, maintenance and service of the network. 


regards, 
J Hawkins, southsea and milton resident 





















From:
To: Aquind Interconnector
Subject: The proposed new cable run down Portsea Island
Date: 07 October 2020 10:18:47


Dear Sirs,


I may be too late but I want to raise my objections to the above proposal. Firstly on the
grounds of the enormous impact on the infrastructure and environment of the proposed
route. This is an area which is a wildlife habitat. In these days of climate change and
concerns about man's impact of our environment this plan makes no sense whatsoever.


This project should not be allowed to happen


Jean O'Farrell, resident of Portsmouth












From:
To: Aquind Interconnector
Date: 07 October 2020 13:44:54


This will cause more parking problems for people going to shops. It wiil also cause more
problems for older people to cross over the road.
John Batey












From:
To: Aquind Interconnector
Subject: Objection
Date: 07 October 2020 04:23:08


Dear Inspector,


I write to object in the strongest possible terms to the Aquind interconnector
infrastructure project, due to come to land here in Portsmouth. 


I object to these plans for the following reasons:


1) Lack of clarity, overly complicated/technical and ever-changing plans. 


Example: Milton allotments weren’t part of the formal consultation with the public as an
area that could be affected. In latest plans released by the company this area is now
included.


2) Lack of quality engagement with the public. 


Example: There have been several poorly managed consultations with the public,
including letters to residents asking for home owners details and house prices.


3) Disruption to the city. 


Portsmouth is the second most densely populated city in the country after London. There
are 3 roads off and on to the island. 


Example: The plans show that one of these roads (Eastern Road) would have lanes
closed to traffic. These works would dramatically reduce the access to the city for a
considerable period of time, causing huge delays backing up onto the M27 and A3.


4) Environmental impact on the city.


Example: The plans go directly through green spaces, protected areas and areas with
specific wildlife protections. Milton common, locks and now Milton and Eastney
Allotments. If this goes ahead the effect on wildlife due to increase in pollution/traffic
levels of idle vehicles in the surrounding area due to disruption caused by the projects
road works will be catastrophic.


I hope you will seriously consider these points I make. My concerns are shared by some
local councillors and importantly our constituency Member of Parliament, 


, who agrees with my points and has been putting pressure on Government
to think again about this national infrastructure project.


Thank you for your time,


Signed: Julie whitehead 
-- 
Sent from Gmail Mobile












From:
To: Aquind Interconnector
Subject: NO TO AQUIND PORTSMOUTH BID
Date: 07 October 2020 16:47:53


To Whom it concerns 


I want to object in the strongest possible terms about the Aquind plans for the following
reasons:
“1)  Lack of clarity and specificity from Aquind and overly-complicated/technical, ever-
changing plans. i.e. Allotment plots weren’t being affected and now they are at risk of
being cleared with trees removed and sheds etc being knocked down. It seems that they are
being intentionally vague so they do what they like. We are not legally trained and it is
difficult to understand what is happening to us
2)  If this goes ahead the affect on wildlife, pollution/traffic levels in the surrounding area
and physical and mental wellbeing may be catastrophic.
3)  During a pandemic (and possibly future spikes/pandemics), it is a terrible idea to invade
one of the few green spaces and places where people are allowed to safely meet. It is
further a terrible idea to remove green spaces in an already over-developed city.
4)  It is morally bankrupt to impact on so many people’s lives (many elderly or with
disabilities) in this way I'm afraid it's a case of a big corporation bullying allotment holders
and our community.
5) There are other route options that have less impact even though they might affect profit!
6) The potential removal of the community allotment whih falls in the purple zone is
completely unacceptable given that (already disadvantaged), sections of the community
depend on it for independent living skills, respite support and personal development.”


Portsmouth Council have no control in what is to happen within their city!  The
government aren’t aware of the day to day personal impact these designated areas bring to
the people lives.  This is our greenery- our city! We should have a say.  
The impact digging up the eastney mudflaps will be unknown.  This may cause flooding in
other locaslied areas due to the sea bed being tampered with!  The environmental impact
has clearly being ignored and is being underlooked for profit!  This is unacceptable.  The
common opposite the marshes Is home to birds species and other animal species that are
protected & need to be protected. Destroying this environment will destroy local
ecosystems. 


Not only will this destroy & disrupt ecosystems it will also effect the traffic throughout the
whole city!   The designated path in which is preposed will cause major upheavel
throughout the whole city and outwards within the area of portsmouth for a long amount of
time. This goes against the citys appeal to go green.  This will cause more air pollution
within the city!  Being a high risk city for air pollution already this should be consider a
major factor for opposal to this route!   


Listen to the people we know our city we know whats best for this city! Profit before the
people and ecosystems is disgraceful.  


NO TO AQUIND IN Portsmouth 


Get Outlook for iOS












From:
To: Aquind Interconnector
Subject: Aquind interconnector infrastructure project: Portsmouth
Date: 07 October 2020 09:05:43


Dear Inspector,
 
I write to object in the strongest possible terms to the Aquind interconnector
infrastructure project, due to come to land here in Portsmouth.  
I object to these plans for the following reasons:
 
1) Lack of clarity, overly complicated/technical and ever-changing plans. For
example, Milton allotments weren’t part of the formal consultation with the public as an
area that could be affected. In latest plans released by the company this area is now
included.
 
2) Lack of quality engagement with the public. There have been several poorly
managed consultations with the public, including letters to residents asking for home
owners details and house prices. Also, I was not contacted for any consultation, which I
should have been as a Portsmouth resident. 


3) Disruption to the city. Portsmouth is the second most densely populated city in the
country after London. There are only 3 roads off and on to Portsea Island (which is the
main part of Portsmouth. The plans show that one of these roads (Eastern Road) would
have lanes closed to traffic. These works would dramatically reduce the access to the
city for a considerable period of time, causing huge delays backing up onto the M27 and
A3 as well as much-increased commute times for many Portsmouth residents. 
 
4) Environmental impact on the city. The plans go directly through green spaces,
protected areas and areas with specific wildlife protections. Milton common, locks and
now Milton and Eastney Allotments. These areas are particularly precious in a very crowded and


built-up city such as Portsmouth. If this goes ahead the effect on wildlife due to increase in
pollution/traffic levels of idle vehicles in the surrounding area due to disruption caused
by the projects road works will be catastrophic.
 
I hope you will seriously consider these points I make. My concerns are shared by some
local councillors and importantly our constituency Member of Parliament, 


, who agrees with my points and has been putting pressure on Government
to think again about this national infrastructure project.
 
Thank you for your time,


Martin Stevens
















From:
To: Aquind Interconnector
Subject: Aquind
Date: 09 October 2020 16:53:25


Hi,


I would like to register my objection the the Aquind project on the basis that it will destroy much of our
precious green space, going through Farlington marshes will cause too much disruption to willdlife, we have
previous few green spaces in Portsmouth and can’t afford to lose any.


It seems like a lot of disruption and destruction to supple a small percentage of .org electricity 5  per cent I
believe. It seems more about making money than being in the interests of residents.


I waited 4 years for an Allotment and really don’t think it would be fair to have it dug up.


Thank you.


Nicola (Potts)


Sent from my iPad












From:
To: Aquind Interconnector
Subject: AquindI
Date: 07 October 2020 20:44:07


We have viewed the plans set forth, and my Husband and I want to put in the strongest
objection 
Please log our complaint


Regards
P A & JC BIRD









